
From: Newman, Zoe <Zoe.Newman@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, July 11, 2024 3:47 PM 
To:  
Subject: RE: Retaliation Against Mandated Reporters and Investigation Procedures 

 
Good afternoon, Richard: 
 
I am following up on your public records request submitted to MFRAU. I have a few clarifying questions 
to better respond to your request. Is there a number at which I could reach you and a time you would be 
available to speak tomorrow (7/12)? 
 
Best,  
Zoe 
 
Zoë Newman (she/her) 

Assistant Attorney General 

Medicaid Fraud and Residential Abuse Unit 

Office of the Vermont Attorney General 

109 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05609-1001 

(802) 793-5837 

 
 
PRIVILEGED & CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION: This communication may contain information that is 

privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. DO NOT read, copy or disseminate this 

communication unless you are the intended addressee. If you are not the intended recipient (or have received this E-

mail in error) please notify the sender immediately and destroy this E-mail.  Vermont’s lobbyist registration and 

disclosure law applies to certain communications with and activities directed at the Attorney General.   Prior to any 

interactions with the Office of the Vermont Attorney General, you are advised to review Title 2, sections 261-268 of 

the Vermont Statutes Annotated, as well as the Vermont Secretary of State’s most recent compliance guide available 

at https://www.sec.state.vt.us/elections/lobbying.aspx.  

 
 




